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FIRE SAFETY REVIEW ACROSS NSW HEALTH WELL UNDERWAY  
 
NSW Health has completed a preliminary assessment of more than 4,600 health assets 
across the state, Health Infrastructure’s Chief Executive, Sam Sangster announced 
today.  
 
Health Infrastructure, together with the NSW Ministry of Health and working in 
partnership with the NSW Government Cladding Taskforce has carried out a preliminary 
review of all its registered assets.  
 
Fire safety experts have been employed by Health Infrastructure to assist with the 
process.  
 
Of the more than 4,600 hospital buildings and structures reviewed, more than 97.5% 
have been assessed and no further action is required. The remaining portion is currently 
undergoing detailed building assessments using a risk-based priority approach.  
 
"Health Infrastructure has undertaken an extensive amount of work to ensure our 
methodology and approach is thorough, and we assess each and every building on the 
Asset Management Register,” Mr Sangster said.  
 
Independent fire safety experts are currently reviewing the remaining portion and will 
provide recommendations on what, if any, fire safety improvement work is required on a 
building by building basis.   
 
“Any issues that arise as part of the building assessments will be addressed swiftly so as 
to ensure patient, staff and community safety remains our top priority,” Mr Sangster said. 
 
In addition to assessing existing assets, some of which were built decades ago, Health 
Infrastructure reviewed its projects in 2015 and again in 2017, in accordance with best 
practice and did not identify any non-compliance.  
 
All current and future material used on hospital buildings on Health Infrastructure-led 
projects meet contemporary Building Code of Australia guidelines and form part of a 
compliant cladding system. 
 
A tender process has been completed and will allow Health Infrastructure to establish a 
panel of suppliers to undertake future works as and if required. 
 
“I also want to assure the patients, staff and community that fire safety improvement work 
on Queanbeyan Hospital will begin this week. We have also received advice that the 
ambulatory care building at Armidale Hospital has been identified as not meeting 
contemporary fire safety standards.  We will draw on the expertise of the panel of 
suppliers to undertake fire safety improvement works on this building over the coming 
weeks,” Mr Sangster said.  
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A preliminary summary report detailing which buildings will require fire safety 
improvement works will be made available once investigations are complete and 
recommendations from the fire safety experts are finalised.  
 
Health Infrastructure will periodically review all registered NSW Health assets to ensure 
they continue to comply with the National Construction Code (NCC) and Building Code of 
Australia (BCA) standards. 
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